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ASHRAE NEWS!






ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)             DECEMBER, 2008





DECEMBER MEETING





Please join us for a great meeting at the hotel roanoke!





Tuesday, December 16th at Noon


Hotel Roanoke


110 Shenandoah Ave


Roanoke, VA 24016





SPEAKER:


JEFF HAMILTON, TRANE





TOPIC:


CONTROLS AND INTEROPERABILITY





AGENDA:


Sign In : 11:45 am


DINNER: Noon


COST: $20


RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BEFORE NOON on Dec. 11th to Patrick Murdock:


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:kyle.longbrake@aecom.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828





Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, see link below


� HYPERLINK "http://ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form1.htm" ��http://ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form1.htm�














President's Corner





“Maintain to Sustain – Delivering ASHRAE’s Sustainability Promise” – Bill Harrison, ASHRAE President, 2008-2009





	I hope that everyone enjoyed their Thanksgiving Holiday, and had a chance to experience it with their close family and friends.  I spent part of mine outdoors where it got down to 10oF in the mornings and never rose above 34oF all day long.  It only takes one or two of those days to develop a real appreciation for the HVAC&R industry.





	Last month Kris Kollevoll gave an excellent presentation on noise control.  If you are thinking about not coming to a meeting because you “already know everything” about the subject being presented that month, you should reconsider.  I am very knowledgeable in mechanical equipment produced noise control, but REALLY enjoyed Kris’s presentation.  I was both entertained and learned a thing or two from him. A big pat on the back goes out to Patrick Murdock for procuring Kris as our November speaker.





	Please put January 7th on your calendar as a must attend meeting.  Not only do ALL past Presidents get in FREE, but out speaker will be Terry Townsend.  Terry is not only an ASHRAE “Distinguished Lecturer”, but he is also an ASHRAE Society Past President.  We need to pack the room for his presentation.





This month’s topic is “Controls and Interoperability.”  This topic goes right along with Society President Bill Harrison’s theme of “Maintain to Sustain.”  In order to see the expected results out of sustainable buildings, mechanical equipment must be able to effectively communicate what it is doing back to the building control center.  I was more than a little surprised that I learned a thing or two last month, so I encourage all of you that know everything and anything about controls to come to this month’s meeting.





If I do not see you between now and the end of the year, I hope that you and your families have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.








Dan Lieber














ASHRAE TO OFFER MORE CERTIFICAITON PROGRAMS


            


ATLANTA –. In response to overwhelming support from membership, in 2006 ASHRAE dedicated resources to the development of personnel certification programs. ASHRAE’s first ever certification program, the Healthcare Facility Design Professional (HFDP), launched in June 2007. The second program, the High-Performance Building Design Professional (HBDP) program, launched one year later, in June 2008. Two more programs – in building operations and maintenance and in commissioning process management, respectively, will launch in 2009.





Each ASHRAE certification program will have its own eligibility requirements that candidates must meet in order to be eligible to earn that certification. These requirements will consist of sets of stated combinations of education and experience in the HVAC&R industry. Each candidate will be required to submit a completed application indicating how he or she meets the eligibility requirements for a specific certification program. After receiving approval from ASHRAE, the candidate will be instructed on how to register for the appropriate examination. A candidate who successfully passes an ASHRAE certification examination will be known as a Certificant. A new application will be required for each ASHRAE certification program. Membership in ASHRAE will not be required for participation in any ASHRAE certification program. However, ASHRAE members will receive discounts on certification examinations.





Each ASHRAE certification program meets the high standards you expect from the Society. Subject matter experts who represent a variety of perspectives develop both the content outline for a program and the program’s certification examination. ASHRAE’s intent is to make the certification programs as international as possible. So, for example, each program’s eligibility criteria are written to recognize appropriate academic and work experience from anywhere on the globe. In addition, examination items reference both inches/pound (IP) and system international (SI) units of measurement. Also, ASHRAE uses a network of almost 200 testing centers in 27 countries :


 


For more information about ASHRAE’s certification programs, please visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.ashrae.org/certification" �www.ashrae.org/certification�.








�











ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2008 – 2009 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	Dan Lieber		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Daniel.Lieber@aecom.com" �Daniel.Lieber@aecom.com�


Pres. Elect	Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�	


Vice Pres.	Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Secretary	Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" �Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Treasurer	Justin Biller		540-772-2065	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jbiller@roanokecountyva.gov" �jbiller@roanokecountyva.gov�


Governor	Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Patrick.Castelvecchi@aecom.com" �Patrick.Castelvecchi@aecom.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ies-co.com" ��jason.price@ies-co.com�


Governor	James Sledd		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@aecom.com" �James.Sledd@aecom.com�


Governor	Roger Jones		540-890-7114	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rjones5632@aol.com" �rjones5632@aol.com�





		


2008 – 2009 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Jeff Clinton	540-248-9207		�HYPERLINK "mailto:jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com"��jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com�


Membership	  Lee Hammarback	336-287-2868	� HYPERLINK "mailto:lhammarback@sfcs.com" �lhammarback@sfcs.com�


Student


Activities       Rick Hughes		540-342-6001	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rhughes@spectrumpc.com" �rhughes@spectrumpc.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Historian	  Pat Cady		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Pat.Cady@aecom.com" �Pat.Cady@aecom.com�	





Research


Promotion	Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Patrick.Castelvecchi@aecom.com" �Patrick.Castelvecchi@aecom.com�


Newsletter	  Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Home page	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@aecom.com" ��James.Sledd@aecom.com�


     





						





MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�


January Meeting ---  Jan. 7th for DINNER


Topic:  Advanced Energy Conservation               	and IEQ Design Guidance





February Meeting  ---  Feb. 10th for LUNCH


	Topic: Controls and Interoperability 





March Meeting  ---  March 10th for LUNCH


	Topic: Sound Control and Duct Design 





BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING:  Dec. 16th at 5:15

















Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





STAR Cards are available for purchase.  Pay Now and SAVE Later!





$50.00 STAR Card – Admission to any three meetings





$100.00 STAR Card – Admission to any six meetings








Want to SAVE Even MORE MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueled vehicles





Be sure to let Justin Biller know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter may send the information to:





Jeff Consroe


11 Dalewood Ave.


Salem, VA  24153





E-mail:  jeff@breeden-collier.com


Phone:  540.797.7899


Fax:  540.526.9460





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker





Jeff Hamilton joined Trane in 2003 and is the Integrated Solutions Program Manager for the Global Control Systems (GCS) business unit headquartered in St. Paul, Minnesota.  His primary responsibilities include the strategic direction, development, marketing and management of programs related to Trane’s integrated solutions control products. 





Prior to his current position, Jeff spent ten years with McQuay International, most recently as Director of Control Systems Technology and Product Management, two years with Johnson Controls, Inc., and sixteen years with Honeywell, Inc., and has been involved with system solutions for the heating, ventilation, and air conditioning industry for over twenty years.





Jeff holds a Bachelors Degree in Mechanical/Industrial Engineering from the University of Minnesota and a Masters Degree in Business Administration from the University of Minnesota’s Carlson School of Management.  He is a member of the American Society of Heating, Refrigeration, and Air-Conditioning Engineers.














ASHRAE REGION III WINTER MEETING DINNER








All Members of Region III are invited to attend the traditional Region III Dinner to be held on Monday, January 26, 2009 in Chicago.  The dinner will once again gather at the Berghoff Restaurant to mingle with and socialize with old friends and new over authentic German Cuisine.  An invitation has been attached to this month’s newsletter if you wish to attend the Dinner in Chicago.














Member Recruiting Bonus!





Any member who brings a non-member to the December meeting will receive a $5 discount whether or not the non-member joins.





Any non-member who signs up at the December meeting as a paying member for chapters will have FREE admission.









